
Jefferson Borough 

P. O. Box 87, Jefferson, PA  15344 

724 883-3123 

 

Meeting, January 4, 2023 

 

CALL TO ORDER:  At 6:00 PM, President Dawn Wood called the meeting of the Jefferson Borough Council 

to order in the American Legion Building at 156 Franklin Street, Jefferson, Greene County, Pennsylvania.  The 

meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

ROLL CALL:  President Dawn Wood, Vice-President Pam Phillips, and Mayor Dale Harshman were present. 

Council Members Jeff Coneybeer, Lance Sahady and Joshua Forman were also present. Also attending the 

meeting was SPWA board member Tim Faddis, Tony Beard, Susan Goldberg, Code Enforcement Officer Mark 

Gordon, Megan Patrick, Solicitor, and Relda Litten, Secretary/Treasurer. 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  A motion was made by Mr. Forman and seconded by Mr. Sahady to approve the 

minutes of the December 6, 2022 meeting and the motion carried with all in favor. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT:  Mr. Beard and Ms. Goldberg spoke about resident Nicole Baker still in the borough 

causing problems. Mr. Gordon has filed six disorderly conduct citations against her.  Ms. Patrick advised them 

to go as a group to the State Police and ask them to file charges.  Also, the District Attorney may file charges as 

well. 

 

BILLS AND PAYROLL: Ms. Phillips made a motion to approve the list of bills for January, seconded by Mr. 

Sahady and the motion carried. 

 

REPORTS:  President:  A discussion was held about the traffic backed up on Grogg Alley once a month when 

the Baptist church has their food bank.  

 

Mayor:  None 

Legal:  None 

Code Enforcement Officer:  None 

 

SPWA:  Mr. Faddis announced that the water company has started selling water to East Dunkard on an 

emergency basis. 

 

LTMJSA:  None 

 

ORDINANCES, RESOLUTIONS AND LOT SPLITS: None 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  Ms. Wood stated that there was a meeting with Judge Grimes over the Legion 

matter on December 21, 2022 and he would like to do more research on the issue. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: A letter was read from Tim Faddis asking to be re-appointed to the Board of SPWA.  A 

motion was made by Mr. Coneybeer to re-appoint Mr. Faddis, seconded by Ms. Phillips and the motion carried 

with all in favor. 

 

EXECUTIVE SESSION: None 

 

ADJOURNMENT: With nothing further to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m. with a motion  

By Ms. Phillips and a second from Mr. Forman and the motion carried with all in favor. 

 

_____________________________ 

Relda K. Litten, Secretary/Treasurer 



 


